District 9 Green Triangle eNews
February 5, 2014
You are receiving this email because you have contacted the 9th District Office about green initiatives.  If you would like to be removed from this communication please email Kyle Ethridge with “REMOVE” in the subject.  This is a bi-weekly eNews.  Please feel free to copy any of this information for use at your meetings or in your newsletters. 
Residential Traffic Circles Planned on Nanz
As a pilot implementation project, Council District 9 cooperatively with the City of St. Matthews, are constructing two residential traffic circles at the intersections of Nanz Avenue with Iola Avenue and Macon Avenue.
Traffic circles are raised islands, placed in intersections, around which traffic circulates. They are good for calming intersections, especially within neighborhoods, where large vehicle traffic is not a major concern but speeds, volumes, and safety are problems.

Advantages:
· Traffic Circles are very effective in moderating speeds and improving safety

· If designed well, they can have positive aesthetic value

· Placed at an intersection, they can calm two streets at once

Effectiveness:
· Average of 11% decrease in the 85th percentile travel speeds, or from an average of 34.1 to 30.2 miles per hour (from a sample of 45 sites)

· Including a large sample from Seattle, an average of 73% decrease in accidents, or from an average of 2.2 to 0.6 accidents per year (from a sample of 130 sites)

· Excluding the large sample from Seattle, an average of 29% decrease in accidents, or from an average of 5.9 to 4.2 accidents per year (from a sample of 17 sites)

Seattle is perhaps the US city most famous for these traffic calming devices, having installed more than a thousand of them, while documenting a crash reduction of more than 70 percent!  Residential traffic circles require approaching traffic to enter at a slow speed and yield to any vehicle (including bicyclists) already in the circle. The intent is to keep traffic flowing in a counter-clockwise direction. Unlike a larger roundabout, the raised circle in the middle is relatively small, typically no more than 16’ – 24’ in diameter for residential roads 25’ – 36’ in width. The residential traffic circle is designed to be just large enough to force the motorist to travel beyond the adjacent curb line, which ensures a lower appropriate speed for navigating the intersection, but not necessarily a full stop. 

Open House Design Workshop
Louisville Metro Government invites you to join a design workshop for their upcoming Move Louisville Strategic Multimodal Transportation Plan.  This is the second of three workshops to be held in early 2014, this one focusing on the West End and South Louisville, and a venue for you to share your ideas for Louisville’s transportation future.  Learn more: http://www.louisvilleky.gov/economicdevelopment/MoveLouisville/ 
Opening Presentation 

Monday, February 10 at 6:00 p.m. at Southwest Government Center, 7219 Dixie Highway

Open House Hours at Transit Authority of River City, Union Station Lobby, 1000 W Broadway

Tuesday, February 11 from 10:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m.

Wednesday, February 12 from 10:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m. 

Thursday, February 13 from 11:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 

Wrap Up Presentation 

Thursday, February 13 at 6:00 p.m.

TARC Design-A-Bus Contest

TARC and Louisville Mayor Greg Fischer’s 55,000 Degrees initiative are partnering this year for the 15th annual Design-a-Bus contest, featuring artwork by schoolchildren throughout the Louisville area. This year’s theme is “Destination Degree – The Path To Success,” which is based on the commitment by both organizations to help improve the quality of life in Louisville and southern Indiana by increasing the number of college-educated residents in the region by the year 2020.  
 
The Design-a-Bus contest is open to all elementary and middle school students in Jefferson, Oldham and Bullitt counties in Kentucky and Floyd and Clark counties in southern Indiana. Twelve winners will be chosen to have their posters displayed on a TARC bus, and winners and their guardians will be invited to attend a party celebrating their victory at a later date. Artwork becomes the property of TARC.  Some potential ideas for artwork might include students reading, dreaming about the career they will pursue, working on a science project, receiving a diploma or achieving other milestones along the way to a college degree. 
 
For further inspiration, students are encouraged to visit www.55000degrees.org or www.kheaa.com.  Entries should be in marker, crayon or paint and submitted on 11-by-17 white paper, or digitally through a JPEG or PDF file. Entries will be judged on visual appeal, creativity, originality and message. All artwork is to be produced by the student only. This year's entry deadline is Friday, Feb. 28, 2014. 
 
Entry forms must be attached to hard or digital copies. For copies of entry forms, visit www.ridetarc.org or e-mail Jon Reiter at jreiter@ridetarc.org, or Jessica Holman at jholman@ridetarc.org. Digital copies of entries with forms attached can also be sent to Jon and Jessica. Paper entries should be sent to TARC, c/o Marketing Department., 1000 W. Broadway, Louisville, Ky. 40203
Air Pollution Control District Reorganized
Following a top-to-bottom review that revealed major flaws in the management and operations of the Louisville Air Pollution Control District , Mayor Greg Fischer announced he is making sweeping changes at the agency responsible for keeping the city’s air clean. The mayor ordered two separate reviews of the agency last year following audits by the Kentucky Division for Air Quality and EPA that discovered serious flaws in data collected by the District’s air monitoring network, a federally mandated program that is supposed to ensure that Louisville’s air is safe and healthy. Until last year, the EPA had given APCD relatively good marks for its air monitoring programs, but a new audit discovered serious flaws in how the data was collected and analyzed, potentially calling into question the city’s compliance with federal clean air laws. Fischer initially ordered a review of the air monitoring division and later asked for a separate review to examine the entire agency, its structure and personnel. The air monitoring review was conducted by Inquest Environmental Inc., a Columbia, Mo., firm with 20 years of experience designing, installing, operating, and analyzing air quality networks around the nation. The organizational review was conducted by Scott R. Smith, a former chief of staff for Kentucky's Environmental & Public Protection Cabinet who is now a senior consultant with Smith Management Group, an environmental consulting firm based in Louisville and Lexington.

Among the key findings and recommendations of those reviews:

· APCD upper management lacked oversight and control over the organization.

· There was a breakdown in quality control and quality assurance in the Air Monitoring Section.

· Upper management must take a more active and direct role in Air Monitoring.

· The number and location of employee positions throughout APCD must be evaluated and the qualifications of current staff need to be assessed relative to each position.

· A Deputy Director should be hired to manage day-to-day operations and improve communication and accountability.

· Some Air Monitoring operations, specifically the laboratory analysis of particulate matter (PM) filters, should be contracted to company that has more expertise and better equipment than city government. It would also save the city from making significant investments to bring air monitoring lab up to acceptable levels.

· The current APCD Environmental Programs Section should be integrated into other sections or programs at the agency.

· A culture of continuous improvement at APCD’s needs to be a priority.

Many of the recommendations are already underway, including better quality control, more training for staffers, contracting to outside group for some laboratory analysis, and the purchase of new and better air-monitoring equipment.  Fischer announced that he has appointed Keith H. Talley Sr., the APCD’s interim Executive Director since November, to the position on a permanent basis. Talley, former Deputy Commissioner for the Department of Financial Institutions in Frankfort, has expertise in turning around a regulatory agency.  Talley will be responsible for implementing further managerial and staff changes that will be necessitated by the reorganization plan, including the relocation of the APCD staff, currently housed in separate buildings at the Urban Government Center, into one office. The full audits can be read at louisvilleky.gov/apcd 
 

Water Quality Sampling Opportunities 

For anyone who might be interested in sampling for water quality along Beargrass Creek or anywhere in the Salt River Basin please note below opportunities. For more information and to register for an event, please visit http://eppcapp.ky.gov/Watershed/WSWEventRegistrationFromOutside.aspx  
· March 6, 5:30pm Salt River Watershed Watch Annual Conference. University of Louisville, Speed School 3rd Floor 
· March 15, 9:00am-12:00pm Recertification Training. University of Louisville, Peterson Hall 1st Floor Conference Room 
· April 12, 9:00am-3:00pm Salt River Watershed Watch Phase I & II training. Garden Pavilion at Bernheim Arboretum & Research Forest
· April 26, 9:00am-3:00pm  Salt River Watershed Watch Phase I & II training. Location tbd.
· SRWW Sampling events May 7, July 12 & September 13. The entire month of June is for habitat and biological site assessments. 

Repair Affair through New Directions Housing

Repair Affair mobilizes resources and volunteers to make repairs on homes owned by elderly or disabled homeowners of low income.  Repairs include: wheelchair ramps, handrails & grab bars, flooring, steps, locks, door & window repair, minor electrical, minor plumbing, roof repair, interior & exterior painting, and yard work.  Repair Affair recipients must: own and reside in the home, be at least 60 years old or certified as disabled, be of low income (50% of area median income or less) and live in Louisville, KY, Floyd or Clark County, IN.  Volunteers are needed for this yearly initiative.  To volunteer please call 719-7310 or email volunteer@ndhc.org. Should you have any questions please contact Harry Furlong - AmeriCorps VISTA, 719-7159, HarryF@NDHC.org.  

Sustainability Tip – Test Your Home for Radon

Radon is a gas that is created from the natural breakdown of uranium in soil, rock and water and gets into the air you breathe. Winter is the best time to test your home for radon, as radon levels can rise because windows are kept closed.  According to the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), “as many as 22,000 people die each year from lung cancer in the US from exposure to indoor radon.”  Radon is odorless, colorless, and tasteless, and you should test your home for radon to ensure that you are not exposed to high levels.  The Kentucky Cabinet for Health and Family Services offers free radon testing for homes.  If you live in Jefferson County, call Clay Hardwick with the Kentucky Radon Program at (502) 564-4856 or email Clay Hardwick.  Find more information.  If you find that the radon level in your home is 4 picoCuries per liter (pCi/L) or higher steps such as installing a ventilation system should be taken to reduce these levels.  Find out more information by reading the EPA’s “Citizen's Guide to Radon: The Guide to Protecting Yourself and Your Family from Radon." 

Links
My Green Triangle Blog


 HYPERLINK "http://www.facebook.com/MyGreenTriangle" 

Green Triangle Facebook 



 HYPERLINK "http://district9news.wordpress.com/" 

9th District Blog 



 HYPERLINK "http://www.louisvilleky.gov/MetroCouncil/Members/09/default.htm" 

9th District Website 



Contact the 9th District Office
Tina Ward-Pugh, 9th District Councilwoman, www.louisvilleky.gov/district9

The Green Triangle thanks the following sponsors:

· 9th District Councilwoman Tina Ward-Pugh
· DD Williamson
· MSD
· Mellwood Art Center
· River Metals Recycling
· eyedia
· First Capital Bank
· Heine Brothers' Coffee
· Louisville Water Company
· LG&E
· McDonald's - Lower Brownsboro
Thanks, as well, to the Frankfort Avenue Business Association for serving as our fiscal agent.[image: image1]
